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Captain Brueggeman & Chief Van Hook presenting 
Detective Brian Gimpel with the 2017 Officer of the 

Year Award
2018 Polar Plunge for Special Olympics

Citizen Police Academy Accepting Applications!

The O’Fallon Police Department will be hosting its 8th annual Citizen 
Police Academy from Sept 4 – Oct 23, 2019. The program will be taught 
by members of the O’Fallon Public Safety Department and guest speakers 
from other agencies. This academy is open to O'Fallon citizens or persons 
working in the City of O’Fallon. There will be a tax deductible $25 course 
fee to the participants; which will be donated to “The BACKSTOPPERS, 
Inc.” The Academy is designed to give participants a realistic view of the 
day to day operations of public safety work by providing instruction, 
practicals, and education on numerous topics. The Academy will be open 
to the first 20 qualified applicants, who are 21 years of age or 
older. Classes will be held on Wednesday nights from 6 – 9 PM.

Applications and additional details can be found here: 
www.ofallon.org/citizens-police-academy
Please follow the link and return your application to Leah Wilson 
at lwilson@ofallon.org or drop it off at the Police Department.

O’Fallon Police, Fire, & EMS Host “Pop-up BBQ”

On Tuesday, June 25, OPD hosted a “Pop-up BBQ” in 
the White Oak/N. Cherry neighborhood. Police Officers, 
Firefighters, and EMTs had emergency vehicles on 
display and residents enjoyed a free dinner from the 
grill! We look forward to hosting more of these events 
this summer so don’t be surprised if one pops up near 
you!



Captain James Cavins Retires from O’Fallon PD; 
Hired as Police Chief in Town and Country, MO

O’Fallon Police Captain James Cavins DSN 26 has announced his retirement from OPD, 
effective July 5, 2019. Cavins was sworn in as an O’Fallon Police Officer on August 3, 1990 
and attained the ranks of Sergeant, Lieutenant, and Captain during his 29-year career. 
Cavins is active in the Major Case Squad of Greater St. Louis and holds the rank of Deputy 
Commander. Captain Cavins’ father, Ron Cavins, served as a dispatcher from 1983-2002, 
and his mother, Joan Cavins, was often referred to as “OPD’s biggest fan,” since she 
attended many charitable events and social gatherings and was quick to offer gratitude 
and encouragement to every OPD member. Please join us in congratulating CHIEF Cavins 
as he begins the next chapter of his career as Police Chief in Town and Country, MO!



Congratulations to Captain Kirk Brueggeman on 
his graduation from the Northwestern University School 
of Police Staff and Command Class 460! This 10-week 
course is a challenging and rewarding law enforcement 
management program. Class 460 was held at the 
Tennessee Highway Patrol Training Academy in Nashville, 
TN. Joining Capt. Brueggeman at graduation was his wife 
(Maura), children (Max, Kira, and Reese), Chief Eric Van 
Hook, Capt. Jim Cavins, and Retired Capt. Mick Hunter.

On June 3, members of the O’Fallon Police Department carried the torch through town as part of 
the annual Law Enforcement Torch Run for Special Olympics. OPD participates in numerous 
fundraisers throughout the year for Special Olympics and we love the time we get to spend with 
the athletes. 

For information on how you can contribute to this great organization, follow O’Fallon PD on 
Nextdoor and Facebook for upcoming local events and visit www.soill.org/illinoistorchrun/



OPD Recruitment
Testing for Police Officer candidates was conducted on 
May 18, 2019 at Southwestern Illinois College in 
Belleville. If you or someone you know is interested in 
a career in law enforcement, please go to 
www.wearthebadge.com to submit your contact 
information to be notified of the next testing cycle. 
Lateral Entries (current law enforcement) applications 
are accepted year-round.

Important Contacts
Police/Fire/EMS Emergency – 911
Non-Emergency Police – 624-4545
Non-Emergency Fire – 624-4515
City Hall – 624-4500
Neighborhood Watch Contact 
Det. Nick Schmidt 624-9542
nschmidt@ofallon.org

SAVE THE DATE:

- O’Fallon Cityfest: August 16 & 17
- O’Fallon PD Night to Unite: October 1

REMINDER! OPD hosts a Drug Take Back Event 
the first Saturday of every month in the lobby 
from 11AM – 1 PM. 
Safely disposing of medications:
- Keeps the medication out of our water supply
- Keeps addictive and dangerous medicine 

from falling into the wrong hands
*We cannot take any needles, inhalers or liquids

Fireworks Over O’Fallon will be held on 
Sunday, July 7, 2019 at dusk (approximately 
8:30 p.m.). The fireworks will be launched near 
the west entrance of the O’Fallon Family 
Sports Park. Spectators are asked to view the 
show from safe and legal parking areas. All 
parking lots in the Family Sports Park and 
Hesse Park will be open and park restrooms 
will be open during the event. Park concession 
stands will not be open.

For more information on this and other 
O’Fallon Events, please go to 
www.ofallon.org


